The International School of Macao Parents’ Association (TISPA)
General Meeting
Tuesday 14th April 2015, 1:30pm 
TIS - Conference Room
Minutes

TISPA General Meeting	14th April, 2015	Minutes
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Present									Apologies
Christie Kelso			Laura Clarke					Wayney Hsie			
Howard Stribbell		Mary-Anne Jasinksi				Trang Dooley		
Louise Davies			Louise Kewley					Peta Houghton
Lorna Elliott			Kat Scott					Kath Rose
Sarah Luvisutto		David Spreadbury							
Kylie Sara												
			

Head of Schools’ Report (Mr Stribbell): 

· Admissions month at TIS was very busy. TIS limited applications and received over 300. DSEJ reported that some schools didn’t limit applications and received 700 and even 1,500 applications. TIS is one of the only schools that does 1:1 interviews for each applicant. Most other schools don’t. There will be another PK class opening for next year for a total of six classes. 15 is still the class cap, however, it may move up to 17 if necessary. Siblings are not guaranteed a spot and each applicant has to pass the admissions test. TIS is very full as a whole. 
· The inspections team was here in March and they are recommending continuation of accreditation. Feedback was given and will be used and worked with. Mr Stribbell thanked TISPA members for meeting with the inspectors and completing the surveys. 
· TIS & TISPA events: There has been a bit of confusion in past events about volunteers and who the points of contact are on TIS and TISPA sides. Needs to be clarified at each event for smoother organization and operation.


Principal’s Reports
Elementary (Mary-Anne Jasinski): 

· Admission and Interviews have been hectic and quite stressful. It was brought up that the admission decisions were communicated via text message vs. phone call or more personal forms of communication. It was suggested that possibly an email would be more professional and personal, alongside the official letter. Ms. Jasinski mentioned that this could be a possibility and that the reason for text message communications was due to lack of time and personnel to place individual phone calls and possibly deal with many families who would seek immediate feedback or clarification. Mr Stribbell agreed to look into the email option. 
· There was an inquiry about the Maths Club, which is now in its 3rd term. Ms. Jasinski’s feedback was very positive. There is a possibility that only Support Maths will be offered next year, instead of Enrichment and Support. 
· An inquiry was made about the new Mandarin Immersion program for Kindergarten students this year. Ms Jasinski noted that it started out as an experimental program, which initially received a bit of pushback from both the Mandarin and the English-speaking teachers. However, currently it’s going really well and everyone is very positive about it. TIS is searching for more Mandarin teachers for next year so it can be continued.


Secondary (David Spreadbury):
· The boarding house is currently full and there is a wait list. 
G7 is also wait-listed at this point. 
· Experience Week was a great success. 80-85% participation. Local camps were very successful for students who couldn’t participate in the travel week. Financial support and options were offered so that students wouldn’t miss out for financial reasons. 
· Summer school is coming up where a 2-week program is offered that will be subject specific. Maths, English, Science.
· Reports cards go home on Friday and then Parent/Teacher Interviews follow. 
· It was noted that when Secondary students come down the stairs for their lunch break, they rush down and are on their devices and push and shove younger kids around who are coming up from recess. It was questioned that devices should potentially be banned in the hallways and stairwells instead of just asking them to be considerate, which is not happening. Mr Spreadbury mentioned that it’s a problem that is hard to monitor as they can’t have staff to police those areas during those times. 


Treasurer’s Report (Lorna Elliott): 
Account Balance: MOP $129,436
Petty Cash: Mop $48,978.50
Easter Raffle: Collected $430 MOP plus all the chocolates
Easter Raffle Ticket Sales: $7940, $200 more than last year.
Disco: Grade 6 raised $13,000 and they reimbursed TISPA for the pizzas. Originally TISPA was going to receive the $20 entrance fee but TISPA was happy to cover its costs and let Grade 6 collect that money for their fundraising efforts.

Events Report:
· Easter Raffle – Very successful event, bunny suits and ears and all. There will be a follow up meeting with the Grade 6 teachers to discuss the details and improvements that can be made. The timing of the event needs to be reviewed for next year as this year was not ideal. Promotional notes need to be sent home in each classroom for better communication, especially for Kindergarten who don’t have agendas.

· Disco –Fantastic event! Kids loved it in every grade level. Grade 6 kids were fabulous and really took initiative to make it a great event and helped and encouraged the Kindergarten children to dance and have fun. It was suggested that Lighting and Effects could be improved and could possibly requested through some parent/industry contacts. Will look into offering something onsite for parents waiting outside, such as drinks/snacks. 



Upcoming events:
· Dress Down Day – April 24 (Popcorn)
· Community Day (May 16) TISPA BBQ & Drinks, Aussie sausage sizzle and burgers. Volunteers confirmed. (Kylie for BBQ, Sarah/Lorna for drinks)
· Other upcoming events
 
General Business:
· Teachers/Staff will bring forward their proposals of using TISPA funds by next meeting (May 5). It was discussed if it should be opened up to the public/parents for recommendations however it may be simpler to keep it internal. 
· There was an inquiry regarding the approval of Phase 2. Mr Stribbell confirmed that TIS had partial approval and was now securing funding for it. 
· A concern was raised in regards to the buses in the parking area running engines whilst waiting for the children, as all parents have to walk past them for pick up and the fumes are dreadful. 
· A request was made that the front gate guards be reminded to control the traffic flow a bit better in the mornings and not allow random drop offs, which back up the main entrance road.

Next meeting:  May 5, 2014
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